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New Home, Same Fun! 
As we are well aware, Southern California has 

continued to languish in a drought for the 

majority of the past ten years.  Rainfall may be in 

short supply, but the enthusiasm for, and smiles 

resulting from, USARCôs programs are far from 

dried up, and 2018 was our biggest summer yet! 

 

The declining lake level necessitated some changes 

this summer, but if thereôs one thing USARC staff 

are good at, itôs adapting.  Thanks to North Shore 

Marina, its owner Loren Hafen and manager Maria 

Da Re, USARC programs didnôt miss a beat.   

(See North Shore on pg. 3) 
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Ski-A-Thon 2019 
Mark your calendar for Big Bearôs premier 

winter FUNdraiser, returning to the slopes of 

Bear Mountain (and Snow Summit) on 

Saturday, March 9, 2019.  Come up and go 

skiing or boarding as you support USARC.   

 

Participants 

receive a lift 

ticket with line 

cutting privileges 

at Bear and 

Summit, a goody 

bag, t-shirt, après

-ski party, 

opportunity 

drawing ticket, 

plus a chance to 

win a Big Bear 

Mountain 

Resorts anytime 

pass!  Plus, you donôt have to jump in a 

freezing lake in the middle of winter!   

 

Donôt miss out; start your registration and 

fundraising today at www.firstgiving.com/

event/usarc/skiathon2019. 

Place your thousand words here.  Elizabeth would agree. 

Volunteers and Skiers Wanted! 
Remember winter?  If the answer is no, donôt worry, neither do we.  

Still, the question on everyoneôs mind remains, ñis this the year that 

things turn around?ò  NOAA is predicting more moisture than 

ñnormalô but weôll stick with the standard reply that Mother Nature 

is fickle and we will have an answer for you in about six months. 

 

While we keep hoping for a big 

winter to help fill the lake up, 

we also have some of the most 

reliable snowmaking 

technology in the industry to 

ensure nice snow conditions, 

even if under persistent sunny, 

blue skies.  If the valley is 

cloaked under a big powdery 

blanket of natural snow on top 

of it, then even better!   

 

If you are interested in taking a 

lesson as a PARTICIPAN T, 

we are already booking 

reservations, so be sure to call 

(909-584-0269) soon to secure 

yours, knowing that space is 

limited and that the holidays 

and weekends fill up quickly.   

(See Volunteers on pg. 6) 

Bob has Sloan all ponchoôd and 

Go-Proôd out in her bi-ski. 

http://www.firstgiving.com/event/usarc/skiathon2019
http://www.firstgiving.com/event/usarc/skiathon2019
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Thoughts from the 

Executive Director 
While speaking to our P2P24 riders this year, I began to 

remember a long, long time ago in a body and fitness 

level far, far away, I was fortunate enough to explore 

parts of many countries, including this one, from the 

saddle of a bicycle.  Over many days, weeks and months, 

I pedaled along roads of all types and levels of repair or 

disrepair, through weather varying from dry, hot and 

dusty to barely-above-

freezing rainstorms, into 

relentless and malevolent 

headwinds and up 

seemingly endless 

mountain inclines. 

 

I vividly recall one 

particular climb, to the 

saddle of Wyomingôs 

Powder River Pass, during 

a west-to-east trip with my 

brother.  It was 

one of those 

ascents where no 

matter how far you 

could see down 

the road, it just 

kept going up, up, 

up.  Along the 

straight-aways, up, 

up, up it went.  

Rounding each bend, up, 

up, up.  Ineluctably, up, up, 

up. 

 

I could elaborate on my 

mind games justifying my 

similarity to Sisyphus 

himself, like when using 

the vertical pine tree next 

to the road to gauge the 

incredibly steep incline (it 

wasnôt steep), or swearing I 

heard the telltale sibilation 

as my tire was going flat (it 

wasnôt), or remembering I 

was still in my big ring (I 

wasnôt).  But I wonôt feed 

your schadenfreude. 

 

 

After my 42nd ñwhat was I thinkingò 

moment, and with my brother beside me 

as encouragement, I began to realize that 

rather than view this nearly two-mile tall 

massif as an unconquerable monster, it 

was instead just a whole bunch of single, 

little revolutions of my cranks with a 

summit at the end.  That must have 

helped do the trick because suddenly, 

after hours and hours and hours 

climbing on a mountain bike loaded with 30 pounds of 

gear, we reached the summit at a skoshe under 10,000 

feet.  Woohoo!  Yay, at least it was all downhill from 

there.  At long last, my reward: gravitational nepenthe.* 

 

My point here is what I related to our Peakers this past 

October; namely, that at the end of the day many of us get 

to leave our challenges behind, whereas others in our 

USARC family do not have that same opportunity.   Yet 

there remains a commonality among us to not just throw 

up our hands and surrender to the difficulties we 

encounter, but rather to think it through, visualize the end 

game, break down the 

challenge into small, 

manageable moments or 

tasks, and to lean on the 

person or people there with 

you. 

 

It is that same formula that 

has made the USARC so 

successful these past three 

decades, and what is ostensibly paraphrased in our 

multifaceted mission statement.  You receive this 

newsletter because for one reason or another, or perhaps 

one person or another, you are connected to that mission.  

As we move ahead into this winter and our fourth decade, 

I am grateful for that connection.  Thank you. 

 

* MEMO TO SELF: Next 

time, ride over the Powder 

River Pass in a westerly 

direction.  It turns out that 

the eastbound road does 

NOT follow one canyon 

downhill all the way to the 

prairie, but instead 

undulates up and down 

over multiple valleys and 

ridgelines! 
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Certification 

Scholarships 
USARC instructors can 

apply for reimbursement 

if they pass their PSIA 

certification exam.  Please 

see Sara for details. 

http://WWW.USARC.ORG
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North Shore Summer (cont.) 
The new venue, close to the west end of Big Bear Lake, featured a warm, 

uncrowded, sandy beach, as well as new views of Castle Rock and the San 

Gorgonio range beyond.  Plus, the generally lighter winds in that part of the 

valley kept the water 

as smooth as 

possible, which is 

not always easy on a 

touristy summer 

lake! 

 

As climate change 

continues to rear its 

ugly head, as 

evidenced by yet 

another summer of 

record-breaking heat 

averages, the mountains remained an oasis of cooler temperatures along with 

their stunning beauty and fresh air.  Even when a monsoon thunderstorm 

rolled through, 

with its 

spectacular show 

of thunder and 

lightning (trying 

to help replenish 

the lake waters) it 

left behind the 

fresh, tangy scent 

of sage and pine 

perfuming the air. 

 

Along with the 

tireless and 

selfless 

volunteers who spent some of their precious summer days to help USARCôs 

athletes, and the support of Steve Fengler and his crew at Big Bear Marina, 

the good folks at North Shore Marina proved what caring people and 

businesses can do when 

they believe in a life-

changing cause like 

USARC.   

 

No matter what this 

coming winter holds in 

store, as long as there is 

water in Big Bear Lake 

next year USARC will 

be afloat once again, 

and we hope you will 

join us wherever we are. 

 

 

Thank You! 
Scott Adler 

Don Brannon 

Dan Brown 

John Brown 

Taylor Brown 

Jack Cooperman 

Ryan Dawgiewicz 

David DeGraw 

James Divine 

Claudia Flores 

Julius Garcia 

Vanessa Gardia 

Sara Gordon 

Samuel Gracia 

Bobbi Hazelton 

Karen Horst 

Lacey Huskey 

Katheryn Jann 

Marty Kerpil 

Caryn Krasne 

Jason Lee 

Soo Lee 

Benjamin Lu 

Jim MacLeod 

Samantha Malz 

Kim McRae 

Tosh Neminsky 

Elaine Nguyen 

Dave Norman 

Jim Ortiz 

Zoey Reinach 

Windy Sirignano 

Brenda Spence 

Shad Tavares 

Rachel Taylor 

Denise Terrell 

Ernie Thompson 

Natalie Van Hamersveld 

Paul Van Wig 

Vance Vargas 

Melody Wu 

Luz Zavala 

The USARC is grateful to these 

2018 summer volunteers for 

helping our program be a safe, 

fun learning adventure for all. 

Jim carving a ramp, showing off his surfing style and roots. 

Allison and Paul testing a pedal-powered Hobie kayak! 

USARCôs summer programs are a family affair. 


